
MINUTES 

EXECUTIVE SESSION OF HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 

DECEMBER 7, 1994 

Chairman Robert Janson-La Palme called the meeting to order at 5:45 p.m. In 
attendance were Commission members Richard Stenger, Miriam Perkins, Mary Jean 
Hudson, William Biddle, Davy McCall and William Creager, and Joan Merryman, 
Stenographer. 

The Chairman stated the purpose of the meeting was to discuss legal questions. 
He said he wanted the Commission to be aware that Mr. Rector's attorney has 
requested a judicial review of the Commission's judgement on his application. 
He said the whole original decision is being brought into question and that is 
the reason why they did not proceed at today's meeting. Mr. Rector was asked 
to get input from the neighbors who then got involved. The matter also had to 
go to the Board of Appeals for variances. While the Board of Appeals sort of 
reinforced the Commission decision, Mr. Rosenbaum is appealing their decision. 

The Chairman said this whole situation needs serious thought and hopefully a 
resolution. He said their procedures need expansion. He said he has a new 
38-page booklet from the National Trust and Parks Service of procedures 
commonly used across the country. He asked the members to read through this 
and suggested that more complete procedures be written and made available to 
the public. He said he is dismayed by applications coming to the Commission 
before they have zoning clearance. He suggested a resolution that no 
application come to them before the zoning questions have been answered. Mr. 
Creager said some things can be approved by Mr. Ingersoll. The Chairman said 
that is correct and that should be in writing as Mr. Ingersoll is not always 
present. He said it should be a formal procedure where he signs off on it. 
When he first joined the Commission, zoning was always cleared first. He said 
the matter before them dealing with the County building raised the question 
about the parking requirements. He said those rules and requirements should 
be dealt with before the Commission gets the matter. The Chairman 
said the Historic Commission goes over an application as a final review to 
make sure it meets the aesthetic and historical requirements. Mr. Stenger 
said that complying with all the zoning regulations should be part of the 
formal instructions or procedures that people are given when they apply. He 
said the members could write out simple procedures, a sequence of steps, a 
single sheet that could be xeroxed and given to applicants. Mr. Biddle asked 
if the application form was up to date. The Chairman said there are things 
that could be changed. 

The Chairman said the Rector case could be a true embarrassment to the 
Commission if the court decides they did not handle it well. He said he 
wanted to see that situation avoided in the future. 

Mr. Creager suggested that a subcommittee of 2 or 3 meet and revise the 
application form, present it to the full Commission for approval and have it 
ready by the first of January. The Chairman said the Mayor wants the 
Commission's procedures spelled out more and also made available to the 
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public. He said that grant money can be obtained to reprint the permit 
procedure booklet, which needs to be updated to comply with the Secretary of 
the Interior's standards. He said those are the guidelines we use. 

The Chairman referred to the MAHDC's guidelines which most of the members have 
seen. He said they should review this document and decide whether they want 
to use it in its entirety or adopt portions. He said it is lengthy and we 
might not want to adopt all of it for a town this small, but it is helpful 
reading. 

The Commission agreed that two subcommittees be set up. Mr. Stenger, Mr. 
Biddle and Mr. McCall will work on procedures; and Mr. Creager, Mrs. Hudson 
and Mrs. Perkins agreed to work on forming guidelines. Each group will work 
with the Chairman. 

Mr. Janson-La Palme stated that he received a piece of correspondence late in 
the summer from the Lavelles, the present owners of the Imperial Hotel 
business. Mr. Bowman felt the members should see this correspondence. Mr. 
Bowman also said progress is being made. There is a restorer who has been 
selected by Mr. Massoni and they are moving ahead. He said this is still a 
legal matter. 

Mrs. Hudson said because the Allspach house on Water Street is now on the 
market, she is concerned about the railing which has never been put back on 
the house. She asked whether the Commission would have any authority to see 
that a new owner puts it back. She said it has been several years and she is 
sure it should have been put back. The Chairman said he would look into this. 
Ms. Merryman advised that Mr. Ingersoll has recently written to Mr. and Mrs. 
Allspach advising them that the railing is to be replaced. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 
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